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ZGEST 

1. General Accountinq Office will not review protest that 
agency should issue a change order under the protester's 
contract instead of conducting a procurement. 

2. Potential prime contractor for equipment installation is 
not an interested party to protest that instead of requiring 
a specific manufacturer's equipment the agency should permi-t 
the prime to install a second firm's equipment, since the 
company does not suqqest that the specification will affect 
its ability to compete on an equal basis with other potential 
prime contractors. 

DECISION 
l 

Kirk Bros., Inc., requests that we reconsider our dismissal 
of its protest concerning invitation for bids (IFB) 
No. N62472-86-B-0107, issued by the Department of the Navy 
for an addition to a microprocessor-based distribution con- 
trol system for a refrigeration system. Kirk is the incum- 
bent contractor installing the refrigeration system under a 
contract which calls for the Navy to furnish the distribution 
control system as government furnished equipment. We dis- 
missed Kirk's February 2, 1987, protest after the Navy 
advised us on February 10 that Kirk had not furnished the 
agency a copy of the protest within 1 working day after 
filing here, as required by our Sid Protest Regulations, 
4 C.F.R. 5 21.1(d) (1986). In requesting reconsideration, 
Kirk has provided' copies of return receipts indicating that 
the Navy had received a timely copy of the protest. 

We need not reconsider the dismissal since our review of 
documents submitted with the protest shows that the matters 
Kirk raises are not reviewable by our Office in any event. 



Kirk protests the Navy's decision not to issue Kirk a change 
order under its existing contract for the control system, and 
the Navy's decision to designate, in connection with the 
solicitation the agency has decided to issue, a specific 
source from which the prime contractor must purchase the 
control system equipment. 

The decision whether to issue a change order is a matter of 
contract administration: such matters are the responsibility 
of the contractinq aqency, and are not considered under our 
Bid Protest Regulations. See 4 C.F.R. $ 21.3(f)(l). -: 

As to the propriety of the specification the Navy is using, 
the Competition in Contracting Act of 1984 (CICA), 31 U.S.C. 
C 3551(2) (Supp. III 1985), requires that a party be "inter- 
ested" in order to pursue a bid protest with our Office. See 
also Bid Protest Regulations, 4 C.F.R. C 21.0(a). An inter 
ested party is defined in both CICA and our Regulations as an 
actual or prospective bidder whose direct economic interest 
would be affected by the award of a contract or by the 
failure to award a contract. 

Kirk's interest in the restrictive nature of the specifica- 
tion is not sufficient for the firm to be considered an 
interested party, since the record indicates that Kirk will- 
merely mark-up and pass on to the government whatever bid it 
receives from the equipment manufacturer, and because we have 
no reason to believe that all potential bidders for the 
installation work will not compete on the same basis. 
Indeed, in its protest Kirk specifically states that its 
interest in this aspect of the protest is as a taxpayer, not 
an affected prospective competitor, an interest that we have 
held is not adequate for maintaining a bid protest. See 
Turbine Engine Services, B-210411.2, Apr. 3, 1984, 847 
C.P.D. qI 376. 

The protest is dismissed. 
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